From: Kate Lenox

To: <u>Clerk of the Board Public Email</u>

Subject: Nov. 16 Agenda item 45 Keep Elk Grove together with So Sac, Florin and Vineyard Communities

Date: Tuesday, November 16, 2021 11:34:24 AM

EXTERNAL EMAIL: If unknown sender, do not click links/attachments.

Dear Board of Supervisors:

I'm writing to ask that you keep the communities of Elk Grove, Florin, Vineyard and South Sacramento together in the same Supervisor District.

These communities are close to each other, with residents utilizing the same area resources like parks, libraries and commercial corridors. They are all part of the Elk Grove Unified School District. There is a large population of Asian and Pacific Islanders in this area. As a voting block they have been able to elect representation to the Elk Grove City Council, the Sacramento City Council an the County Board of Education. Separating these community would mean diluting this voting block and preventing them from electing representation.

I urge you to support either Map 101 or 102.

Thank you,

Kate Lenox

Sacramento, CA 95819

District 1